
  Masters Swimming Ontario 

Board of Directors Meeting 

MS Teams meeting 
Wednesday, August 25th, 2021 

 
Board Members Present: Brigitte Zirger (President), Jake Nesovic (VP), Michael Sweny 
(Treasurer), Rod Beauprie (Secretary),  Phil Rogers. 
 
Regrets: Andrea Schwartz Smith, Beth Carey, Sue Weir 
 
Meeting began at 7:04 PM with quorum. 
 
1. Adoption of the Agenda 

Moved by: Brigitte Seconded by: Mike        Motion carried. 
 

2. Approval of the minutes from June 29th meeting 
Moved by: Brigitte Seconded by: Mike        Motion carried. 

 
 
3. Business Arising from Minutes 

3.1. GIC 
Mike reported that two GICs came due June 3rd and June 11th. Even though there were 
instructions ahead of time, one of the GICs were not rolled over.   Given low interest rates for 
another month or so, we can simply use the $22K GIC for some of our expenses.  Waiting until 
October also separates the GICs. General agreement to leaving the monies from the second GIC 
until October.   
 
Mike to drop into a local branch and ask about moving so that there is a contact closer to 
Ottawa. 
 

3.2. 50 for 50 
Brigitte shared an example of the key chain used for 2013 Nationals in Nepean.   A similar tag 
will cost between 1.32$ - 1.69$.   Plan is to provide one per swimmer, mailed to the Clubs for 
distribution.   Brigitte to get a quote and continue working on designs. 
 

3.3. Open Water Swimming 
Brigitte advised that the Open Water Swimming challenge will likely have a loss this year vs a 
large profit last year.   Brigitte provided some alternative designs for the tags.  It was agreed 
that Brigitte will order generic tags that can be used in any year. 
 

3.4. Restart/Swim meeting (Insurance) 



Brigitte presented an update on two issues.   The wording of “named insured” is odd, but the 
Insurance Company has agreed that Clubs can hold waivers.    Secondly, Brigitte has asked 
about “Defence Cost coverage” and will discuss further with Phil. 

 
 

4. New business 
4.1. Mandatory vaccination 

Increasing number of clubs are requiring double vaccination for anyone medically able.  Some 
clubs have no choice due to their facility’s policy, e.g., universities.  
 
MSO response to clubs that have asked is that the decision on whether or not to mandate 
vaccinations for anyone medically able rests with the club and its membership.  The club is best 
placed to assess the evolving local risks and membership views.   
 
Directors agreed with the direction MSO is going, I.e., leaving it with the club as each one has a 
different situation.    Brigitte outlined a list of points for Clubs to consider and noted that how 
to handle the medically unable within the “Return to Swimming” plan.    
 
Jake cautioned against providing advice. 
 
 

4.2. Trans and non-Binary registration 
Brigitte has been approached by a Club to register non-binary swimmers who wish to belong to 
MSO.  She noted that aside from a policy decision, the only challenges are technical.  The 
registration system would need to have an additional gender category, e.g., Other.  The 
question of competition is more complex and it would require more thought. But even there 
the issues are largely technical because of Hytek. 
 
There was agreement that MSO should do everything possible to welcome these swimmers.  
 
Motion: MSO to affiliate clubs whose members do not all self-identify as male or female. 
Issues relating to competition will been to be addressed at a later date. Carried Unanimously. 
 

Rod pointed out that USMS had a transgender policy for 5 years already and that we could 
adopt it.  
 
Phil stated that procedurally we need all board members in the discussion for this item.  Brigitte 
agreed to reach out those absent and brief them and ensure they are in agreement. [This was 
done after them meeting. Andrea, Beth and Sue all agreed.]  He also suggested getting input on 
issues and wording from the Club involved.  [Brigitte agreed that this was a wide direction]. 
 

4.3. Changes to Not-for-Profit act 

https://mastersswimmingontario.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/EUjw8WjGAxFFuFBKjiw_yc4Bb0GvSIddVcyiHMlsaayJqg


It was announced that the 2010 Ontario Act comes into force in October 2021.  It was breaking 
news before the meeting. Rod searched the Ontario site and it appears we have two or three 
years to change our bylaws so that they comply.   

 
 
5. Roundtable 

BZ: Meets expected at Nepean (Winterlude); Technosport time trials in January; Provincials 
in Markham.  We need a committee to determine what competition will look like. 

 
MS: Nepean Swim Club is restarting with 183 swimmers registered.  Vaccination is 

mandatory, maximum 48 swimmers at a practice. 
 
BZ: registrations have started.  Will be forming a Competition Committee. 
 

 

Next meeting: September 28th at 7 PM  
Meeting adjourned  


